                  OLNEY MEMORIES # 24
It’s time to sit back and relax and read some more Olney Memories!
I have gotten and continue to get many good comments about the Von Dale article and all the other memories from all the contributors for the Olney Memories.  One reader wrote the following:
 “We need a few more oldies bringing up why some of the changes occurred.  
Remember the Hurn's Lumber Yard Fire? The Old San and the nursing school they had there? The super basketball teams they had? The Halloween pranks? The Sunday baseball games? The old bicycle endurance riders? The Band concerts?
Many of these things happened in all cities, but Olney had them all.
And I remember the story that my dad told about playing in John Philip Sousa's band when it was touring. They would get a few locals to play with them as fillers, and my dad played cornet in one of the concerts. “

A reminder to everyone…….please continue to send me your new e-mail address if you change your provider.  This helps keep the address list current.  Most of you have given me your name and town and class year.  This helps immensely in keeping the address list.  I do thank you for doing this.  I wish I had names and class years to go with the four email addresses below.
Thank you……………..Ann

------------------------------------------------------------------------
                    Olney Memorie # 24

Vance Welker
vmwelker@mindspring.com
I am writing in response to Bob Yeager's post about Mr. Hatch. 

I attended Jr. High in 1966 and 1967, and Mr. Hatch was my 
principal.  He was a tall man with Cherokee facial features.  As I 
recall, he was a stern looking man, but he never struck me as being 
mean or abusive.  I sort of liked the man.  He died of leukemia in 
1966 or 1967.  

I have a hard time believing that the Mr. Hatch that was my principal 
in Jr. High is the same man that Mr. Yeager described.  I think that 
either my principal was a different Mr. Hatch, the one that Mr. 
Yeager described got reinstated after a major character overhaul), or 
Mr. Yeager is mistaken.  

I wonder if any of the other readers have any memories of Mr. Hatch.


Vance Welker

Class of  ‘71
Ramah Fary Bosecker
ramahsmail@cox.net
Thanks again. These memories mean more to me the more that I read them. Since my father was transferred just after we graduated, I really have not gotten to spend any time in Olney since school.

 If anyone could I would really like a map of Olney. I don't remember the names of any of the streets that were so important to me then. Also, if anyone has a copy of the annual for our class of 1960, I would like to buy, borrow or just have photocopies of our class in particular. I remember all the names but very few of the faces.

 Thanks so much for helping me relive some very good times!

Ramah Fary Bosecker 

Class of '60.

=============================================================
Bill Bowen

w.bowen@sbcglobal.net
 
 The Bowens lived on Goose Nibble way back in the '40s.   Dad worked for Jennings Dairy that used to be on Walnut.  The Buntings were grandparents I didn't know.  The Bowens lived on South Mill when Harry Truman came thru on the B&O and waved at us.  The class of '51 left a few brand names that are still around.  The Fehrenbachers (I took over Sammie's ODM paper route  ... was it in '45?) The Fessels, the Webers, Tom is my lawyer if I ever need one), the Gassmanns.  My Uncle Roy Powers was the Fire Chief then, covered a big fire in a storage shed across from Bowers Park.  That was behind the then Jackson Hospital.  'Nuff for now, but thanks for the nudge.  

 Bill Bowen 
Class of ‘51

===================================
Bobby Cravens Hoff
knbwood@otbnet.com
In August, 1976 a draft for historic preservation was conducted. I’m not sure why I have a copy or even how it survived the fire at our house a year ago. I would like to share some of the information. It includes 5 counties. I am only writing about Richland.

 

(1) The oldest bldg in the report: German Reformed Church, 409 N Walnut, built in 1861. Present owner: George & Henry Gassman (1976). Established June 24, 1860 by a few families of Swiss origin. On that date, John Von Gunten, Ghristian Bohren, John Schilt, and Jacob Miller were elected trustees and proceeded building a brick church on an acre of ground deeded by Thomas W Lilley. The first pastor was Rev G F Launer, ordained in Switzerland. In 1874 a parsonage was built just south of the church (sill standing in 1976) at a cost of $1,200. Both church and parsonage were used by congregation until recent years when a new church was constructed. Originally a brick structure 4 courses thick, now covered with concrete. Windows replaced, steeple removed and entire structure divided into apartments. Original cost of church was $2,000.

 

(2) 409 N Boone, built in 1883. Original owner: Charles Shultz, Architect: Louis Osterhage, Builder: Elbridge Norwood, Present Owner, Zean Gassman. Original home of Charles Schultz, who came to Olney in 1853 and brought Red Top seed, an important product for the area into the Midwest. Original brick structure 3 courses thick with “cavity” wall containing 4” air space. Home had several innovative features including an outside back door to ice box so the ice man could supply ice without entering house. Also has an island sink and dining space with a pass-through. Home was modernized in 1918-19 by Dr. George Weber, founder of the Olney Sanitarium.

 

(3) 404 N Boone, built 1878. Original owner: Edward Spring. Present home of Ralph Boswell Large brick home of E Spring and site of grove where Stephen Douglas spoke in 1858 and General John A Logan spoke in 1866. Original condition.


 

There are 30 buildings in the report, with some poor copies of photos. If this is interesting to your readers I’ll send some more.

Bobbie

Class of 60
Elizabeth (“Ibby”) Sebree Brennan

   As the daughter of a military officer, my memories of Olney are based on living there for various periods of time, and from visits with relatives back there over the years. I remember that we lived in Jefferson Barracks, MO in 1927-28, and then in Alton, IL, in 1928-32 where my father was Professor of Military Science at Western Military Academy. Since my father was an army officer we moved frequently. He was Lt. Edmund Bower Sebree, and my mother was Pauline Weber Sebree, and both were from Olney, IL. The two duty stations mentioned were close enough to Olney that we could make frequent trips there during those years. 

   My grandparents were Dr. George and Elizabeth Weber—there were 14 living children so I had plenty of first cousins and lots of relatives in town. The Weber home was at 409 N. Boone Street.

   The Sebree family lived at 204 S. Fair St., a block south of Main St. The old house was originally the home of William and Sarah Ridgeway Bower. She was a first cousin of the famous ornithologist, Robert Ridgeway (1850-1929). William and Sarah moved into the Bower home in 1870. William was the owner of the Bower Drugstore—he was also the Mayor of Olney in 1901-1903. He gave Bower Park, located on S. Whittle Ave., to the city. The Bower house was torn down to make a parking lot, on December 23, 2002.

   William and Sarah had two children, Ernst and Catella. Ernst took over the drugstore in the 1920’s. He also owned the Bower Knoll Farm north of town. I remember that there was a training track on the west side of the farm, and there was a stable and a home. Ernst raised trotting horses, and one of his better stallions was “John G. Carlisle 2:20.”  The 2:20 was his time in the mile distance. The stallion is buried to the right of the driveway as you come in, and it is marked with a large gravestone. 

   Catella Bower married my grandfather, Milton Eddy Sebree. He was a railroad man. When he retired from the railroad they moved from Baltimore, MD, to the Bower House on South Fair St. It then became known as the Sebree House.

   I remember when the farmers came to town on Saturday that they tied their buggy horses behind Dr. Telford’s office and the stores along Main St.—next to the Sebree house. It was great fun to see all of the horses and look for fancy pictures on their bridles.

   I remember they used to oil the dirt streets to keep the dust down in summer, and how we waited to cross the street until the oil soaked in or we went to the end of the block where the paved street was. In Olney we walked everywhere, and never gave a thought in walking from N. Boone St. to S. Elliott to the overhead bridge across the railroad tracks.  We passed the Schultz Mill on the way to town and watched the machinery running noisily as the men filled sacks with red top seed. 

   We waited for the ice wagon (yellow) to come down the street—Brauer’s delivered to the homes who had a card in their windows indicating how much ice they wanted. The ice man would pull back one of the big blocks and saw the proper size that the customer wanted, and he would carry it on his shoulder to the house. When he sawed the ice he created “snow” and we children would delight in having a handful of  “snow” to eat on a hot summer day. 

   At night we caught lightning bugs in a jar to watch them light up. 

   We made what we called “trolley cars” and had big parades in the evening. We used old shoeboxes and cut out designs on the sides and covered them with colored tissue paper. We cut a hole in the lid for ventilation for the candle that we put in the “trolley.” It was like making a jack-o-lantern. Cutting out the designs took up a big part of the afternoon and then we were ready for the big parade down the block that night. Much supervision was needed! We reenacted this version of days gone by for the new generation of cousins at a big family reunion we held at the Olney Fairgrounds in 1990—more than 370 relatives attended and many shoebox trolleys were made.

    Note—It should be mentioned that before, during, and after World War II, Elizabeth’s father was stationed at various locations around the world. His most important army assignment was probably as Commanding General of the Americal Division on Guadalcanal in 1942 and 1943. He also participated in major battles in the European Theatre, and ultimately also in the Korean Conflict. During his career he attained the rank of major General. 

Elizabeth (“Ibby”) Sebree Brennan

===============================

Nancy Hargrave Terito 

teriton@cox.net
 

Reading all of the memories has been so much fun.  This is a wonderful concept.

 

I am not actually an Olney native although I attended Junior and Senior high school there.  My family and my early start was a little further south -- McLeansboro, Illinois.

 

So many of the memories are the same; just a different location and a much smaller community.  In McLeansboro, the kids "cruised" the square ( the main thoroughfare surrounding the court house).  I remember many a night that my brother made me lay down in the back seat of the car as he didn't want anyone to see him babysitting his little sister.

 

We had a white spitz dog named Princess.  She literally waited outside the door for me at piano lessons, dance lessons, the movie theatre -- where ever.  My parents could find me by finding the dog  -- she was my personal babysitter/body guard/constant companion.

 

Those are precious memories.

 

 

Nancy Hargrave Terito 

Class of '66

========================================================

 
Ann Weesner King

Pianoann97@aol.com 
I was talking with someone recently about the Halloween parade that used to be such a big thing back when I was a kid.  I am wondering if it really was that big an event or I am just remembering it as it looked to a small child.  Also do any of you remember how the businesses on Main Street had their windows completely painted with Halloween scenes every year?  If I remember correctly, it was an annual project done by the high-school students--maybe the art department? 
Ann Weesner King

Class of 1960

____________________________________________________

Jim Dale and Elizabeth "Ibby" Sebree Brennan-

   Article furnished by Elizabeth and condensed and typed by Jim.

Weber Doctors and Olney Sanitarium-1929
   In the St. Louis Globe-Democrat Magazine, June 28, 1929, there was an
article entitled: "The Olney, Ill. Sanitarium is Owned and Operated by
Eight Members of One Family." A condensed version of the article is as
follows:
   In 1892, Mrs. Benedict Weber, mother of nine children, was affected
with the ravages of tuberculosis at the rural Weber home near Ingraham,
Ill. Her husband, Benedict Weber, engaged the best local physicians for
her treatment. Although she received the best medical treatment
available at the time, her oldest son, George, thought that it was
inadequate and resolved to devote his life to the field of medical
science so that there would be fewer such tragedies in the future. The
mother's eventual death was a blow to her husband and children. 
   Interestingly, George had only spoken English since he was 13 years
old since he had attended a parochial school where only German was
taught. For funding, he taught school, worked on the farm, and even
worked as a special nurse at St. John's Hospital while he attended
Washington University at St. Louis. After medical school, he practiced
medicine at Ingraham. This inspired his brother, J. C. Weber, to also
attend Washington Univ. where he obtained his medical degree in 1899,
after which he practiced at Clay City. 
   In 1898 Dr. George Weber left Ingraham and went to Olney where he
purchased the Arlington Hotel building that he transformed into the
Olney Sanitarium. It contained 16 beds and he was the only physician and
surgeon.
   Two other brothers were also prompted to study medicine. Frank
graduated from Wash-
ington, Univ. in 1905, and James from St. Louis Univ. in 1912-thus
making four doctors in the family. Two other brothers, Anton and
Benedict, remained on the farm.
   Even the feminine members of the family took up the study of medical
science. Katherine Weber graduated from the Nurses Training School at
Mullanphy Hospital, St. Louis, in 1908. Minnie Weber graduated from the
nurse's training school at the Olney Sanitarium in 1913. 
   The hospital flourished and Drs. George, Frank, and James Weber were
soon joined by their brother, J. C. Weber, who had quit his practice at
Clay City. The hospital's management was turned over to the two sisters
so that the doctors could devote all of their efforts to treatment of
patients. Anton's daughter, Olivia, graduated from the nurses' training
school and joined her aunts at the Sanitarium-thus, there were now four
Weber doctors, and three Weber nurses.
   The Weber brothers married and it was natural that some of their sons
might study medicine. The first Weber offspring to do so was Bernard,
the son of Dr. George Weber. Bernard obtained his degree in 1925. Other
second generation Webers studying medicine  include Paul and Frank, sons
of J. C. Weber, and Lawrence, the son of Benedict Weber. After
internships, all will become attached to the Sanitarium. Although a
family institution, the doctors chose two other doctors to be their
associates-these are Dr. H. D. Fehrenbacher and Dr. L. F. Barthelme. 
   From its beginning with 16 beds 31 years ago, the institution can now
accommodate 75 patients, with an average of 50 at a time, with a yearly
total of about 2100 patients. The institution now employs 70 people.
   A wing has been added to the hospital, and a separate building
erected to house the doctors' offices and the nurses' training school.
The latter also contains a pharmacy and research laboratory. Helen
Vangilder is the laboratory technician, Fred Brassie is the pharmacist,
and Belle Wilson is the business manager. 
   Considerable money has been spent in keeping the buildings and
grounds in good and attractive condition. To preserve the neighborhood
the Weber doctors bought the entire block west of them and then later
sold it for the erection of the Olney High School. Across Main Street a
lot was purchased to prevent the building of a filling station. This lot
is used as a garden spot by the father and grandfather, Benedict Weber. 
   The Olney Sanitarium is not supported by public funds and it is not
endowed. Regarding financing, Dr. George Weber explained: "The hospital
is operated at a deficit. Our charges average $5 a day, and our per
capita cost is more than $5 a day. So we have a deficit each month which
we make up from our private practices outside the hospital. All our
earnings go into a common fund out of which we pay salaries. We treat
about 2000 patients per year, many of them charity patients. We never
turn anyone away, whether they can pay or whether they cannot."

============================================================================================================================
